
F
e

b
ru

a
ry

 1
4

, 2
0

2
1

His Church is not a building or a physical location. It is a living, breathing, holy temple built with living stones. 

INSIDE THIS ISSUE:
■	 Youth Winter Retreat

■	 Women’s Self-Defense Class

■	 Winterpalooza DEADLINE

■	 Men’s Ministry Summit!

■	 Classes birth -K | Sundays■	
Missions Minute

“God was so gracious to us this 

past weekend at our retreat. 

It was such a sweet time to 

be together worshiping and 

learning how to become more 

like Him. For a couple days 

we all were able to forget 

about what was happening 

in the world around us and be 

together again.” 

Jon Dammeyer
Youth Ministry Director

Youth Spotlight

Youth enjoy on-site Winter Retreat. 
About 50 teens had a great time last 
weekend learning about Spiritual 
Disciplines, having epic Nerf wars, 
building-wide games of hide and 
seek, and plenty of fun.

Even though we stayed on-site this 
year due to Covid, the teens enjoyed 
Winter Retreat traditions such as skit 
night, “mercy or justice,” and great 
food. (Leaders set up a make-shift 
kitchen/cafeteria in Room 110!) 

Everyone spent the night in the church 
Friday night, went home Saturday night, 
came to church, then stayed after for 
more! Sunday evening they watched the 
“Big Game” on the big screens with the 
20-Somethings.  

We are grateful for our youth leaders 
who made this event fun and pour into 
the spiritual growth of our teens.

You can find more photos on page 2-3. ■

Headwaters News

Business Meeting Recap
First, we want to thank all of those 
who participated in the meeting 
(especially those who joined online 
via Zoom) for their patience as we 
tried to remedy the audio issues.

We passed the 2021 budget as 
proposed, but we expect to have a 

follow-on meeting in several weeks 
to present plans for the next phase 
of renovations at Wells Street and to 
address financing. 

Watch for an announcement about 
that meeting in the next few weeks. ■

Sr. High Youth show off their Winter Retreat 2021 apparel last weekend at Wells Street.
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Sr. High Winter Retreat



Sr. High Winter Retreat



On-line streaming  
available ONLY on

Starts LIVE at 9 am

Topics covered include:
• Avoiding presenting the appearance of a victim

• Managing verbal encounters

• Understanding and managing “personal space”

• Learn to trust your instincts

• When is violence “the answer”?

• Weapons in a weapons-free zone

• Identifying soft targets

• Into to use of physical tactics (practical application)

• How to safely exit an encounter

Questions: contact Tim Williams, 260-489-4942 or 
twilliams@headwaterschurch.org

Don’t miss this !
Situational Awareness &  

Defense Training for Women!
This training is for women of Headwaters Church (minors 
must be accompanied by parent/legal guardian). Self-
Defense starts with self-awareness and an awareness of 
your environment. Learn simple, effective self-defense 
taught by trained & certified professional instructors.

Valentine’s Day!
Happy

https://www.youtube.com/channel/UCraV_N5xF6QOOZr6-JBeYzA
https://headwaterschurch.churchcenter.com/registrations/events/717482
mailto:https://headwaterschurch.churchcenter.com/people/forms/132064?subject=Volunteers


This all-day event is designed  
for 3rd–5th grade kids.
It will be an entire day of fun games, good food, and 
gospel-centered Lessons about the Attributes of God.

The cost is just $10 per person. This covers breakfast & 
lunch as well as a long sleeve t-shirt.

If you prefer your child be put in a "masks-required" 
small group, please indicate so in your registration. 
Be aware there will be large-group lesson time in the 
chapel with ample space to spread out.

If you have any questions please call the church office 
at 260-489-4942, or email Erin Wood at ewood@head-
waterschurch.org.

Registration Deadline: Wed, Feb 17.  

Go to our website, with the Church Center 
App, or clicking HERE.

Safe Families
Needs: 

• Boys Underwear | size 5 & 6
• Frozen Meals or Meal Ingredients 
You can drop off donations at the Welcome Center or at  
the Church Office labeled “FOR SAFE FAMILIES.”

Dana, Jonathan, Kim & Soliana Plattner, and Rebecca & Val Johnson 
helped distribute food boxes at St. Joe United Methodist Church with 
Safe Families February 6th.

https://headwaterschurch.churchcenter.com/registrations/events/707754
mailto:ewood%40headwaterschurch.org?subject=Winterpalooza
mailto:ewood%40headwaterschurch.org?subject=Winterpalooza
https://headwaterschurch.churchcenter.com/registrations/events/707754


MEN’S
SUMMIT
Men’s Ministry Re-launch

FRI, FEB 19
6:30 pm | Wells Street 
	•  Dinner Provided
	•  Men’s Ministry Presentation
	•  Open Gym / Game Night

This is going to be a great night as we relaunch 
the Men’s Ministry! 

We will have a wonderful meal together, 
followed by a rally with Evan Hendsbee leading 
us in worship, and the leadership team giving 
an overview of the 2021 Men’s Ministry. We plan 
on having a few surprises and handing out 
some gifts and prizes. Afterwards, we will have 
an open gym, time for euchre, etc.

If you remember, last year we held a Men’s 
Ministry Summit in February and it was such a 
great time! This year will be even better.

We hope to see you there.

Register today!
@ headwaterschurch.org, with the 

Church Center App, or click HERE

Being a godly man in  Being a godly man in  

today’s world is a challenge.  today’s world is a challenge.  

We say, “Challenge accepted!”We say, “Challenge accepted!”

Classes for Kids through  
Kindergarten 
THIS SUNDAY

All Services | All Locations

https://headwaterschurch.churchcenter.com/registrations/events/704189
https://headwaterschurch.churchcenter.com/registrations/events/704189


Open Sundays: 
noon-12:30pm | Wallen Road

Worship Notes 
for Kids
Available at Welcome 
Center and on our 
Website
You’ll find this Kid’s 
Worship Notes under 
RESOURCES on our 
website.

Don’t forget to bring 
your own pens and 
crayons!

My Worship Notes
!
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Draw a picture from the lesson

write down the lesson title 
or bible verses! 
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© Larissa Holland, 2010. Feel free to share, please don’t sell.

Headwaters Church
1001 W. Wallen Road
Fort Wayne, Indiana 46825

260.489.4942
www.headwaterschurch.org

Office Hours:
M-F  |  9am-4pm

            Giving Totals
	 Last Week General Giving	 $64,097	 YTD General Giving	 $164,186	
	 Weekly General Budget	 $36,875	 YTD General Budget	 $221,250	

	 Amplify Giving*		  Sunday Attendance	
	 Last Week Giving	 $6,179	 Wallen Road 9am	 66	
	 2021 YTD Giving	 $12,059	 Wallen Road 10:45am	 281
	 Total Amplify Fund Giving	 $987,660	 Wells Street 9am	 342
			   Wells Street 10:45am	 90
			   Total	 779
*The Amplify Fund is a building fund for preparing our new facility  
at 2000 N. Wells Street for current & future ministries.
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Items needed:
Boxed Dinners | Peas | Peanut Butter | 

Jelly | Paper Towels | All-Purpose Cleaners 

Juan Carlos & Susanna | Ecuador | BEMA
We are grateful to the Lord that we are doing well. We have not had Covid 
19, despite the fact that the 
number of infected people 
is increasing a lot in Quito. 
Hospitals are full again like 
in the first months of the 
pandemic. We try to protect 
ourselves as much as possible.
The church here in Pomasqui 
is doing very well, people 
are excited to study the 
Word. Public gatherings are 
prohibited, so we have all 
meetings and counseling 
online. I have not been able to travel to the jungle region lately because even 
though the government removed strict lockdown, we have travel limitations. 

Missions Minute
Sign up  
for the Headwaters  
Missionary 
e-Newsletter

• Stay up-to-date with our Missionaries’ work on 
behalf of the gospel

• Get detailed prayer points for each Missionary 
and the people they serve

Email: Ros Miller:  millerdnr@gmail.com

http://www.headwaterschurch.org
mailto:millerdnr%40gmail.com%20?subject=Add%20me%20to%20the%20Missionary%20Prayer%20List

